

North of England Trampoline Technical Committee

NETTC AGM Minutes

Saturday 14th June 2025

VELOCITY 4pm

Present/ Not Present

0.1 Present – Adam Rear, Billie Percival, Melanie Scott, Rebecca Scott, Natalie Collins, John Young, Lauren Brown, Claire Watson

0.2 Apologies – Vicky King, Joanne Rear

1.0 Minutes of meeting of the last AGM

1.1 Minutes were accepted as a true record.

1.2 No matters arising from last minutes

2.0 AR Chairs report

2.1 AR – Trampoline categories this year for the IRCC have filled out better, DMT not so much and more so with L3 & L4 needing twistors and doubles.

2.2 FIG code of points being used at national level in 2025, will be brought in at regional level at 2026. IRCC will include old code.

3.0 NC - Treasurer Report

3.1 Around £25k in the current account. Some invoices still outstanding, £5873 needing to be paid from clubs. Accounts passed round.

3.2 IRCC Accommodation & travel will take a good amount away from that before any income can be brought in.

4.0 BP Secretary Report

4.1 Nothing to report.

4.2 BP has been dealing with the regional team admin for the IRCC.

4.3 No other things to be discussed from clubs apart issues from those brought to the last meeting still to be discussed.

Secretary role up for nomination.

4.4 No nominations came in to take the role.

4.5 BP said she is happy to continue with the role.

Vote

4.6 BP voted in around the table to continue with the role of NETTC secretary.

5.0 NETTC Subscriptions

5.1 AR Still no charge for clubs to members of the NETTC.

5.2 MS asked if the committee would ever support any gymnasts with hardship funding for the IRCC if they qualified. AR said it would be up to the clubs to support. BP said BG provide hardship funding. AR said it would be hard to manage as a region to dictate who was entitled to support.

5.3 AR – Raised BG making National membership a requirement for the IRCC. Adam has raised with NEGA. This ups the cost and makes it one of the most expensive competitions to attend.

AGM concluded 4.20pm

General Committee Meeting

1.0 Northern Championships Requirements

1.1 NC – AR asked opinion on which code to use at the NC.

1.2 Everyone in agreeance to use the new code. It is hoped that BG will supply revalidation content before the Northerns and AR is happy to deliver this to clubs/ judges.

1.3 MS asked about synchro levels changing, groups are larger and suggested to split further to support gymnasts who may not be at elite level.

1.4 AP suggested trialling an intermediate synchro level at the 2025 Northern Championships:

- GAMES – Champs kids cannot enter GAMES Synchro

- INT – No cap for DD

2.0 Regional Medals

2.1 AR said a new order of medals needed, AR asked if everyone in agreeance to have a new order placed and same design kept, all agreed.

3.0 Squad Kit

3.1 Remaining the same this year.

3.2 Coaches have asked for the leotard to be changed slightly in 2026 as it has been mentioned the current leotard is a little bland. AR said a new leotard will increase the costs.

3.3 AR asked Squad Coaches will look at the design.

4.0 AOB

4.1 BP brought matters brought up from last meeting that were left to be discussed today:

- Marshalls, worked okay at last comp but not perfectly. Coaches were needing to highlight the lists were there. Will keep trying to make clubs aware of the new system.
- Judging fines, £100 fines to stay in. There is always a gap between cycles and all clubs still have to assist with the running of the competitions.

4.2 Judging Fine queries

- Aerodyne fine still stands as missing judge was not replaced by club, VK to email to confirm fine is still to pay.
- VK to check on other query from attendance lists for Belle Vue TC at NC 2024.

5.0 Bid for 2026 regional events

5.1 AR has requested these to be in by the Northern Champs 2025, with meeting to be held at the NC. Target dates same as 2025.

5.2 BP has asked if the NC could be held at Consett LC each year, hall is large enough.

5.3 AR is to contact JW to ensure equipment meets requirements – 2 ultimate's & ultimate DMT.

Meeting concluded 4.45pm.